
 

August 11, 2021 
 
 
Matthew Ring 
Attorney-Advisor 
Office of Legislation, Regulation and Energy Efficiency 
Office of the General Counsel 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Matthew.Ring@hq.doe.gov 
 
Subject: Ex Parte Meeting with U.S. Department of Energy (“DOE”) and International Code Council, 
Inc. (“ICC”) on August 9, 2021 
 
Dear Mr. Ring, 
 
ICC staff met with DOE staff via a Microsoft Teams meeting on August 9, 2021.  The following 
individuals from DOE participated: Matt Ring, Ami Grace-Tardy, and Jeremy Williams.  The following 
individuals from ICC participated: Gabe Maser and Mel Oncu. The parties discussed the 2021 
International Energy Conservation Code (the “IECC”), which is an ICC copyrighted document, and 
ways that DOE could recognize that copyright were DOE to propose a rule establishing energy 
conservation standards for manufactured housing based in part upon the IECC.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Mel Oncu 
General Counsel 
International Code Council 


